June 28, 2002

Mr. Scott Teas

TFH Architects

100 Commercial Avenue

Portland, ME 04101

RE:
PROP 9-Unit Subdivision, Anderson Street


ID #2002-0140, CBL #012-B-009

Dear Mr. Teas:

After review of the 9-unit subdivision proposed at Anderson Street, the following comments have been generated:

1.
Parking lot space #2 does not appear to be a standard 9’ x 19’ parking space.  The plan should dimension the parking space out to show whether it is an actual parking space.

2.
The applicant must submit utility capacity letters from the appropriate utility companies.

3.
How will the dumpster be accessed?  It appears that trash will be picked up from the Portland Housing Authority property.  It also appears that a portion of the dumpster is located on the Portland Housing Authority property.  An easement from Portland Housing Authority shall be submitted allowing access to the dumpster and allowing the dumpster on their property.  The plan shows a fence enclosure around the dumpster.  What type of fence enclosure is proposed?

4. 
The façade of the building right on Anderson Street appears to be the back of the building.  It is a recommendation that the building have a front on Anderson Street.  It may be possible to accomplish this by moving the porch to the Anderson Street side.  Also, is it possible to push the rear buildings back to align with the Artist Live/Work Building to provide continuity?

5.
A landscaping plan must be provided.  The subdivision ordinance requires that there be two (2) trees per unit, therefore a total of 18 trees will be required.  

6.
Is there any lighting proposed on the site for the parking lot?  If so, catalogue cuts and a photometric plan shall be submitted.

7.
The plans show that a modular block wall will be installed during Phase I on the abutting Portland Housing Authority property.  What is the purpose of this wall?

8.
The easement language for the Portland Water District must be submitted to staff to determine that pavement, utilities and dumpster location are allowed within the Portland Water District easement.

9.
The site plan shows underground electric to the two rear buildings, however, it shows overhead electric to the front building.  What is the reason for this?

10.
The plan does not show a sprinkler system.

11.
Please submit a porch detail showing materials to be used.

12.
Because the front building has been relocated since the rezoning process, a neighborhood meeting will be required for this site.  As you are aware, a notice must go out 7 days prior to the neighborhood meeting and the neighborhood meeting must be held at least 7 days prior to the public hearing on this project.  Also, if labels are needed, they are available in the Planning office for $1 a sheet.

The Development Review Coordinator and Public Works Engineer are currently reviewing the plans.  Once comments are received, I will forward them accordingly.  The PROP 9-unit proposal is scheduled for a workshop on July 9th at 3:30p.m. in Room 209 at City Hall.

Sincerely,

Kandice Talbot

Planner

CC:
Sarah Hopkins, Development Review Services Manager
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